
Baptist Church Founding 
13 Years Ago 

The Hugo Husonian May 13, 1915 – transcribed by Ron Henson 

    The series of meetings conducted by Rev. W.A. Roberson who is working 
in this part of the territory under the auspices of the Baptist Missionary 

Board came to an end Sunday night. On Sunday a church was organized 
with 12 members, two being added by baptism. It is stated the church at 

Spring Chapel, which is a mile south of town and the Goodland church will 
disband and become a part of the congregation at this place. Rev. Roberson 

was ably assisted by Rev. Bonnie Grimes, of Leonard, Texas, who left for his 
home Monday. Rev. Roberson leaves this place for Doaksville where he will 

hold his next meeting. 

 


